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“God seeks each one of us personally.  God knocks on the door of our heart to draw us to 
Himself, to lead us forward along the path of salvation.” Pope Francis 20 March 2019 
In his Wednesday audience this week, Pope Francis expresses God’s love for each one of us 
and gives us encouragement for the journey we find ourselves on in this Lenten  
season of preparation.   
In school, the children have all had the opportunity in class to pray the journey of Lent in 
the Stations of the Cross – reflecting on Jesus’ journey to the cross and taking some  
quiet time to consider how this shows the love God has for each one of them.  In the  
playground at drop off, families have also been taking a quiet moment of reflection to light a 
candle and to be aware of God’s love in the hustle and bustle of everyday life.  In the final 
week of term (Thursday 4 April at 2:30pm), Year 5 will present the Stations of the Cross for 
parents of all year groups – do join us if you can! 
Next Friday will give another opportunity for parents to join the children in their Lenten  
devotions.  As we did last year, we will be participating in the international “24 Hours for 
the Lord” initiative – supporting Pope Francis’ plan to increase Eucharistic adoration and  
encourage reconciliation.  We are delighted to have the opportunity to play host to Jesus in 
the Blessed Sacrament and all of the classes will have some prayerful time in the school hall 
on Friday afternoon, ending with Benediction for Year 5 and Year 6.  Parents are warmly 
welcomed to participate in any part of this afternoon of prayer, song and thanksgiving. Fur-
ther details including timings will be sent out next week. 
Thank you for supporting all of the children’s Lenten fundraising initiatives.  Last Friday, Year 
5 and 6 children joined staff in marking CAFOD Family Fast Day with a soup and roll lunch, 
while this Friday, children from across the school are participating in a  
Dance-athon to raise money for Bishop Richard’s chosen diocesan charity Missio.  As you 
know we have already supported local charities including White Lodge and Marie Curie  
during this Lent and it is good for the children to recognise that there is great need both 
close to home and further afield.  
During this week, some classes have been out and about on trips in the local area.  Ruby 
Class had their Mission Week and walked to All Saints in Hersham for Mass with Father 
Richard.  Many parishioners complimented the children on their high standards of behav-
iour and on their reverence during Mass – they are a credit to their families (and of course 
to their school!)  On Tuesday, Reception had their first “big trip” out to  
Brooklands – they were very excited and had a wonderful experience.  Our huge thanks go 
to the many parents who helped to facilitate those two trips and ensured the children had a 
happy and safe experience.   
Thank you also to the parents and staff who have supported the various sporting events this 
week: Tag Rugby last Friday, Girls football on Wednesday, Boys football on Friday, Y5 and Y6 
netball on Thursday and Cross country tomorrow.  It is great that our children have so many 
opportunities to compete and enjoy themselves – and we know that there is lots going on 
outside of school too!   Please remember to send in any photos or  
certificates of your children’s out of school achievements for our celebration board – and be 
assured that it doesn’t have to be something ground-breaking.  We have some music, dra-
ma and dance certificates; photos of cups, ribbons, medals children have won; photos of 
“cooking my first meal” and “riding my bike without stabilisers”; some notes about Lego 
construction and story writing.   We love to hear about what our children have been up to 
at home and it is great for children’s self-esteem to share their progress in school.   
Next Friday, there will be a break from the Headteacher update in the newsletter, as I will 
be away with Year 4 in Dorset.  This will be the children’s first school residential and they 
are already getting very excited about it!  It is a great privilege to be able to  
accompany children on their first trip away – I thoroughly enjoyed the trip last year with the 
current Year 5 and look forward to sharing in this trip again. 
I wish you and your families a wonderful weekend.   
All best wishes  Catherine Burnham 



CLUB NEWS 
Flyers for next term’s Film Club went home this week for Years 3 to 6. 
There will be a free tennis taster session next Friday, 29 March, with a view to setting up 
a new club run by Camp England.  Please see attached flyer. 
Engineers R Us are taking bookings for next term, please see the flyer on our website 
for details. 

CONSIDERATION FOR OUR NEIGHBOURS 
As the weather gets better, please can we ask parents to show great consideration to 
our local neighbours.  There have been reported instances of Cardinal Newman children 
(whose parents were with them, albeit further down the road) running in and out of  
neighbours' gardens and damaging plants and flowers.  Most particularly, if you would 
like to stop and chat with friends could we ask you to perhaps think about chatting in 
the school playground or perhaps going to Coronation Rec so that the children have 
space to run and play safely and considerately.  As we know, our school uniform is  
distinctive and our children are ambassadors for the school whenever they wear it.  

SPORT THIS WEEK 
On Wednesday our Years 5/6 girls’ football team lost at home to Cobham Free School. 
The Year 5 netball team won at Burhill 6-2 on Thursday  while the Year 6 team beat St 
Jude’s 14-1 at home.  Today our Year 6 football team is playing St James at home.  More 
details are on the website. 

WHIZZ KIDS CAKE SALE  
Thank you to everyone who supported our Whizz Kids cake sale yesterday—it raised £70 
for outdoor play equipment. 

PROMENADE CHOIRS CONCERT—SUNDAY 24 MARCH 
Please see attached flyer about a concert at St Peter’s Church, Hersham on Sunday. 

THE ADDAMS FAMILY – PRODUCTION AT THREE RIVERS ACADEMY 
Three Rivers Academy’s excellent drama department has a new production of The  
Addams Family 27 to 30 March.  Please see attached flyer for more information. 

PA NEWS  
Diary date: — Friday 29 March Year 3 Uniform Sale and Reception Cake Sale, both 
after school. 


